
P-06-1352 Approve the construction of the Third bridge over the Menai 

Strait 

 

This petition was submitted by Emyr Owen, having collected a total of 362 

signatures. 

 

Text of Petition:    

The Welsh Government's Road Review Panel has finally concluded that the 

Third Menai crossing should not be built due to concerns around Climate 

Change. Whilst we all understand and appreciate the issues surrounding the 

Climate, this decision is a huge blow for the residents of Anglesey and for 

anyone who regularly commutes across the Menai Strait. 

 

Additional Information: 

The Third Menai Crossing has been a project proposal for many years with 

hope it would finally be built when the outcome of a consultation on the 

plans were published in 2018. However in 2021, this project (like other road 

projects in Wales) was frozen to be scrutinised by the Roads Review Panel. 

Many arguments have been made about resilience, most recently during the 

recent closure of Menai Bridge which lasted 3 months, showing the 

nightmare of crossing Britannia Bridge with the increased traffic volumes, 

and should it have to close for any length of time then Menai Bridge certainly 

wouldn't be able to deal with the increased traffic volumes. 

The review even stated that supporting the 3rd crossing would improve 

safety, resilience and active travel yet concluded the project shouldn't go 

ahead, which makes the decision even more confusing. 

The construction of the Third Menai Crossing should be approved, doing so 

can be a great catalyst to Climate-friendly projects in the future. 
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